
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parish Priest 

Fr Roy John Elavumkal SMM 
 

Parish Secretary  

Karen Taylor  -  Wed to Fri 
 

Police Checks Unit  

Hiacinta Msomi  -  Monday 
 

Planned Giving Co-Ordinator  

& WHS Officer 

Peter Wong  -  Mon-Tue 
 

Child Safety Contact & REC 

Anne Dudzinski 

Ph: 0418 847 804 
 

Sacristan 

Weekdays: Michael Pierce 

Sundays: Terence Yeow  

& Roger Worth 
 

Parish Pastoral Associate  

Henry D’Assumpcao 
 

Mass Times 

Sunday    9.30 am 

Saturday Vigil Mass    6.30 pm 

Tues, Wed & Fri    9.15 am 

Thurs    8.00am 
 

Confessions 

Saturday    6.00 pm 
 

Rosary 

Tues, Wed & Fri    8.45am   
 

Adoration of the Eucharist 

Every Friday before Mass  8.30am 
 

Novena to St. Joseph 

Every Wednesday after Mass 
 

St. Joseph’s Primary 

Principal - Adrian Grbin 

Phone: 8431 2834 
 

Knights of the Southern Cross 

Michael Boyle 

Ph: 8337 3270 
 

Parish Pastoral Council 

Chairperson – Alan Tyson 

Ph: 0412 389 875 
 

St. Vincent de Paul 

Ph: 8112 8700, 1300 729 202 
 

Youth Representative 

Nancy Ngure 
 

Parish Office Hours 

Monday to Friday 9 – 12 

Ph: (08) 8431 6932 
 

Love heals 

 

Pentecost Sunday, Year C   4th / 5th June 2022 

The Holy Spirit will teach you everything. 
Entrance Antiphon     Wisdom   1:7 
 

The Spirit of the Lord has filled the whole world  
and that which contains all things understands what is said, alleluia. 
 

First Reading     Acts   2: 1-11 
 

Responsorial Psalm     Psalms   103:1, 24, 29-31, 34.     R. v 30 
 

R. Lord, send out your Spirit, and renew the face of the earth. 
 

Bless the Lord, my soul! 
Lord God, how great you are. 
How many are your works, O Lord! 
The earth is full of your riches.      R. 
 
 

You take back your spirit, they die, 
returning to the dust from which they came. 
You send forth your spirit, they are created; 
and you renew the face of the earth.      R. 
 
 

May the glory of the Lord last for ever! 
May the Lord rejoice in his works! 
May my thoughts be pleasing to him. 
I find my joy in the Lord.      R. 
 

Second Reading     St Paul to the Romans   8:8-17 
 

Gospel Acclamation     Matthew   28: 19, 20 
 

Alleluia, alleluia! 
Come, Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of your faithful  
and kindle in them the fire of your love.   
Alleluia! 
 

Gospel     John   14: 15-16, 23-26 
 

Communion Antiphon     Acts   2: 4, 11 
 

They were all filled with the Holy Spirit and spoke of the marvels of God, alleluia. 

FEAST OF ST. ANTHONY OF PADUA 
NO ST ANTHONY CELEBRATIONS IN THE TRANMERE PARISH NEXT WEEK 
Last weekend there was a notice in the newsletter regarding weeklong celebrations for 
the feast of St Anthony of Padua.  Please be aware that Fr Roy Elavumkal SMM, 
Tranmere Parish Priest, has not given permission for these celebrations to occur. The 
reason for this is that celebrations for St Anthony will occur as traditional in the 

Payneham Parish.  You are advised to contact Fr Michael Romeo at Payneham 
Parish on 8369 8082 for all the details. Please spread that word, that there will 
be no St Anthony Celebrations in Tranmere next weekend. 
God Bless,   Fr Dean Marin, Vicar General 
Masses will be at the usual times – Tues, Wed, Fri  –  9.15am  Thurs  –  8.00am 
 



 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS 
Recently Deceased: Angelo Fantasia 
Aniversary: Lilian Sparke 

 

We pray for those listed and all the deceased relatives and 
friends of our Parishioners. 
 

Eternal rest grant to them, O Lord, and let perpetual light 
shine upon them; present them to God the Most High.  
 

Sick: We pray for the sick or housebound of our Parish and 

our relatives and friends who are unwell. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PLEASE NOTE 

Once you pick up a copy of the newsletter, it needs to be taken home 

with you.    

Kindly DO NOT leave it behind after Mass has concluded. 

KIDS BULLETIN 
A copy of the Kids 

Bulletin is at the 

doors of the Church.  

We hope the Children 

will enjoy & learn 

from them. 

Rosters for 11/12 June 2022 – 

The Most Holy Trinity  Year C 
Time      Commentator / Reader          
6:30 pm  Anne Marie Platten 

 Fil Ciancio, Giulia Giuliani  
9:30am Sandy Mazzarolo 
  Aloysius Achusiogu, Ifeoma Achusiogu 
Children’s Liturgy: Tania and Angela 
Count Team No: Indira Seimon, Peggy Buckler, 
 Danielle Roocke, Paul Roocke. 
Altar:   Mon 30 May to Mon. 10 July 2022 
  Sarita Ingham & Bronwyn Gleeson 
 

All those who have volunteered please arrive at least 15 minutes before 

the start time and report to the commentator for that mass 

 
Considering A Vocation To The Priesthood? 
When:- Saturday June 11 at 10.15am 
Where:- the Sacristy of St Francis Xavier’s Cathedral 
Details:- A time of reflection, discussion and prayer with Vicar 
General Fr Dean Marin.  For more information contact Fr Dean on 
P: 8210 8122 or E: vicargeneral@adelaide.catholic.org.au  

 
Refugee Week 2022 – Prayer Service 
When:- June 20 at 6pm (AEST). 
Where:- On Line 
Bookings:- Register at https://bit.ly/RefugeeWeek2022Prayers . 
Details:-An online prayer service will be hosted by the Australian 
Catholic Migrant and Refugee Office and the Office for Justice, 
Ecology and Peace. 

 
Walking In the Spirit - National Prayer Pilgrimage 
People across the country are invited to participate in a national 
prayer pilgrimage as the Catholic Church in Australia prepares for 
the Second Assembly of the Fifth Plenary Council of Australia in 
Sydney from July 3-9.  
We pray for the Holy Spirit’s guidance and grace for the members 
who will gather and also for ourselves and the Church, that we may 
have the courage to follow where God is leading us. For more 
information visit.  
www.plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/walkinginthespirit 

 

Positions Vacant 
Parish Secretary (Part-time) – Hectorville Catholic parish  
A part-time position for 28 hours/week.  Applications due by close 
of business (5pm) Monday June 6 2022 
Sacramental Coordinator (Casual) – Hectorville Catholic parish  
A part-time position on a casual basis. Applications due by close of 
business (5pm) Monday June 6 2022. 

Latest COVID-19 Restrictions 
From Fri. April 15    
Mask Mandates have been lifted by the State Government  
Although the mandates have been lifted, we highly recommend 
you continue to wear a mask while inside the Church. 
Our Parish is committed to Health and Safety  

ANNUAL HOUSE BLESSINGS 
House Blessings will be held during July & August. Anyone 

who would like a House Blessing please book by 
contacting the Parish Office on 8431 6932 

HOLY FATHER’S APPEAL 
Next week we will take up the Peter’s Pence Collection, 

which provides Pope Francis with the funds he needs to 

carry out his charitable works around the world. The 

proceeds benefit our brothers and sisters on the margins of 

society, including victims of war, oppression, and natural 

disasters. 

IN THE FOOTSTEPS OF MARY MACKILLOP 
An Australian Pilgrimage led by a Sister of Saint Joseph and the 
inaugural Director of the Mary MacKillop Heritage Centre 
Melbourne from 18  – 29 October 2022.  For further information 
or to make an application, please contact the Australian 
Pilgrimage Co-Ordinator via Email at:- 
national.pilgrimage@mmp.org.au  or  Ph. 02 8912 4818 

PLANNED GIVING ENVELOPES 
The new packets of Planned Giving Envelopes are available 
at the back of the Church.  Weekly, Monthly, etc. are all on 
the glass top cabinet near the main doors.  Please collect 
yours as the new ones start next week.  If you should have 
some envelopes and there is none there for you, we 
apologise and ask that you please place your details on one 
of the sheets that are with the envelopes and we will contact 
you next week.  
 

Information desk 

Pope Francis 

 @Pontifex 

The elderly, in their 
weakness, can teach 
those in other ages of 
life that we all need to 
surrender ourselves 
to the Lord, to invoke 
his help. For God is 
always our hope and 
our support. 
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